
 Memo 
 
To: Coakley Executive Committee 
From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator  
Date: November 21, 2022 
Re: Activity report 
____________________________________________________________ 

  
Deep Bedrock Study 

The Deep Bedrock Report has been submitted to EPA and NHDES. The report is under 
review by the agencies.  

 
EPA Public Meeting/Open House 

EPA hosted a public meeting at the Bethany Church in Greenland to go over the status of the 
site and advise people about the new screening levels for PFAS EPA is working on. Both 
EPA and DES presented at the meeting where about 30-40 people were present. The 
agencies took questions and had an open house after the presentation where people could 
ask specific questions of agency staff one on one.  

 
2023 Assessment 

A proposed assessment has been completed which estimates all the work for both OU-1 and 
OU-2 for 2023. The assessment request is for a total of $200,000 for OU-1 and $300,000 for 
OU-2. (Attached as OU-1_OU_2_2023_Assessment) 

Portsmouth 53.553% $107,106 53.551% $160,653
N Hampton 4.062% $8,124 4.063% $12,189
Newington 5.462% $10,924 5.463% $16,389
Generators 20.000% $40,000 20.000% $60,000
BFI 12.308% $24,616 12.308% $36,924
WMI NH 4.615% $9,230 4.615% $13,845

Total 100.000% $200,000 100.000% $300,000

OU-1 AND OU-2 ASSESSMENTS 
DATE: APRIL 2022
OU-1 OU-2

 
 

Southern Well Installation Workplan 
We have sent access letters to property owners. We are still waiting to hear back from 
certain properties but expect that we will need to send a second round of letters before we 
determine where we will be able to gain access.  
 

Revised Surface Water Investigation Workplan 
WSP has prepared a contract to develop a revised workplan which I recommend the 
Committee approve. Since the submission of the Deep Bedrock Study additional work to 
understand the surface water groundwater interacting is being proposed through this 
contract. This work will build on past data collection in surface water and shallow overburden. 
(Contract - Surface Water Eval Work Plan_11-16-2022) 
 
 
 



2022 Spring Sampling 
Haley Ward has completed the spring sampling round and the associated report and 
uploaded the results to NHDES OneStop.  
 

2022 Fall Sampling 
WSP nearly completed all the field sampling for the fall sampling round. WSP has not been 
able to get permission to sample private water supply wells at a number of residences.  They 
will continue to try to do so.  Other than that, all the samples have been collected and sent to 
the lab for processing.  
 

Water Service Connections 
Contracts for two properties are complete and are being provided to property owners to get 
approval to install the new water services. One property is on Lafayette Road and the other is 
on Breakfast Hill Road.  
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